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         Minutes of a meeting of the West Acre Parish Council 
           on 18th June 2021 at 6pm in the Westacre Village Hall
[to approve the Annual Governance & Accountability Return].
Present
Councillors: Eoghan Sheils, Ernest Heatley, Peter Wilson, Lucy Birkbeck & Ralph Sliwa.
Acting Clerk: Henry Birkbeck

Apologies were received from Fiona Wrigley and Jeremy Cameron.

1. Application for the position of Clerk. The Councillors and Clerk welcomed Libby Firth, the Castle Acre Parish Clerk who had come to discuss the opportunity of taking on  the role of clerk for our Parish Council.  The informal open discussion went well and everyone present generally felt that Libby would suit us well, having had some 2 years’ experience at Castle Acre, and further training arranged.  The Chair would write to the Castle Acre PC to inform them of our interest and ask if they might like a contribution towards the proposed Clerk’s training they had planned for her if we were to invite Libby to take on the role.  The final decision would be made only after considering the costs of a paid Clerk (likely to be more than half our current Precept) and whether a suitable Volunteer could be found in the locality to take over from Henry. Libby Firth then left the meeting.
2. The Asset Register (previously circulated) was approved and signed by the Chair.

3. The Financial Risk Assessment was similarly approved and signed.

4. The Exemption Certificate was signed as appropriate and would be submitted to the External Auditor by Henry.

5. The Internal Audit Report was noted and the Annual Governance Statement duly completed at signed.

6. The Accounting Statements were approved, and the current Contacts for the External Auditors (Henry and Eoghan), were confirmed.
7. Appointment of a new clerk.  The Council would hold a further Special Meeting to Confirm either the appointment of Libby, or any other person, on a date to be arranged by the Chair.

The next Parish Council meeting, planned for Monday 16th August, may be postponed and the Chair would confirm a new date, possibly in September when it was hoped that a new Clerk would be in place.
The Meeting closed at 7pm. 
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